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                2012 
SO CAL METS Calendar 
Editor’s Email:  kconner@socal.rr.com 
Club website:  www.socalmets.com 
Planning Meetings: Every 3 months normally.  Adventures:   Every Month 

Day & Date Event Location & Hosts Start 
Saturday, Sept.  29 Two-Museum Tour 

& Lunch 
Wm Lyon Air Museum – Crevier Classic Cars 
19300 Ike Jones Rd., Santa Ana 

10:00 AM 

Sunday, October 20 Planning Meeting 9435 Cormorant Cr., Fountain Valley 
Host:  Marcia Jones  714-963-9116 

1:30 PM 

Sunday, October 28 Apple Country 
Tour 

We will cruise up to “Oak Glen”, North of Beaumont. 
More details to follow via Email. 

TBA 

Saturday, November 17 Packard 
Restoration Shop 
Tour  

302 French St., Santa Ana 
www.customautoservice.com 
Lunch at Original Mikes 

10:30 AM 

Saturday, December 8 Laguna Niguel 
Holiday Parade 

27001 Moulton Parkway (& Oso) Aliso Viejo 
Parking lot between Pancake House & 7-11 

8:15 AM 

Sunday, December 9 Chapter 
Christmas Party 

Racquet Club of Irvine 
5 Ethel Coplen Way, Irvine 

3:00 PM 

Sunday, January 20 Planning Meeting 17002 Bolero Lane, Huntington Beach 
Host:  Ken & Judy Conner 

1:30 PM 
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We will have lunch at the Acapulco Restaurant, 1262 South Bristol, Costa Mesa. 
From there will motor to Crevier Classic Cars at 365-B Clinton St., Costa Mesa. 
 
 

 
Orange County's premier classic and exotic vehicle sales, storage and event venue 
 



        ELECTION NOTICE 
It is hard to believe but our MOCNA Chapter is almost two years old.  The 
terms for our current officers are expiring and it is time for some one else to 
take a turn.  Positions are available for President, Vice President and Secretary-
Treasurer. 
If you would like to be nominated for any of these or would like to nominate 
someone for any of these, please contact Gwen Tolleson at gtolleson@att.net.   
A nominated person must accept his or her nomination for the nomination to be 
valid. 
Thus far the following nominations have been made and accepted for these re-
spective offices: 
President - Ron Bauman.  Vice President - Gwen Tolleson.  Secretary-Treasurer 
–Barbie Bauman.   
We are still accepting nominations for these positions.  Please make them before 
October 10th.  On October 10th Gwen Tolleson will Email to chapter members, 
the final ballot.  Returned ballots will be counted at our scheduled October 20th 
planning meeting in Fountain Valley. 

Our chapter Logo Mets owned by Gwen Tolleson & Tony Bilotti participated in the weekly Friday 
night car show in old town Garden Grove August 3rd.  Gwen’s convertible took home the Mer-
chants Award! 



Thanks to hometown girl & Met owner Martyn Tourdot our long planned tour of “PV” took 
place  August 5.  We all met in Long Beach and proceeded West across the Vincent Thomas 
Bridge.  After a short drive through San Pedro, we joined the very hilly Palos Verdes Dr. 
South  and headed Northwest through the Portuguese Bend area.  (See photo below)  Just 

before we got to the famous Wayfarers Chapel we turned up hill into a gated community.  After winding 
up through the beautiful estates we drove past Martyn’s former home and a little bit further to one of the 
oldest homes in the entire peninsula.  There Martyn introduced us to property caretaker Don Christy who 
gave us a guided tour of the 1916 estate of Mr. Frank Vanderlip.  We then thanked Don Christy for his 
hospitality and slowly idled our Mets down the horsey neighborhood to the main road.  In a blink we 
were at the Wayfarers Chapel.  Also know as the Glass Church, it is described as “Nature & Architec-
ture United to Celebrate the Presence of God”.  It was designed by Lloyd Wright, the son of Frank Lloyd 
Wright. 
From there we caravanned to the Casa Prontos Mexican Grill for lunch.  Before we headed home we 
visited the San Vicente Museum & Lighthouse which reminded us that “Marineland of the Pacific” was 
once nearby. 









Standing from left to right:  Ronnie Bauman, Gwen Tolleson, Martyn Tourdot, Barbie 
Bauman, Tony Bilotti & Jackie Bilotti. 
                   Wayfares Chapel   kc 



Mark your calendars.  
We will tour Apple 

Country October 28.    
If the Model T Club 
can do it, so can we! 



My little Met is still in the 'hospital'... I visited yesterday and she's coming along. They've finally gotten 
the dents and 'previous painters bondo' all out. They've taken the paint all the way down to metal and taken 
the door windows out along with the black part on the top of the doors. I was quite shocked when I saw it. I 
remembered you told me how dusty everything gets and what a mess it is. It never looked anything like that, 
even at it's worst, sitting in my garage. It made me sad to see it all torn apart. I'm so attached to that darn 
little car I know I could never have sold it.. even if it never ran again, it would still be in my garage, making 
me smile whenever I went in there. 
But... they've taken out the rusty parts that were in the door and have worked their way all the way around 
the car and are now fixing the dent where the parking lights are. It's all primered but the hood and front. 
He showed me the paint that he was going to buy from his supplier and it was all wrong. Thank goodness he 
paid attention to what I had told him. He returned it immediately and told them their paint guide or what-
ever you call it was way off. It was a dirty red color... eeeee gads.... since I had given him the code on the 
Lamborghini orange that I picked, he said he can also make up that color as he has the ability. He showed me 
a sample and it's AWSOME! The 'cool vanilla' for the bottom half was perfect. He said he's going to paint 
the inside of the trunk for me to see .. probably this weekend and give me a call to come and look at it. I 
know he runs a very busy shop and has quite a few cars to fix. One of his best workers left last week so 
he's short handed AND the gal who does all the office stuff is on vacation this week so he's doing her job. 
He's also the one who actually paints the cars. When I called him a week or so ago, he told me it would 
probably take till the end of the month. I'm a little disappointed that it's taking this long but it looks like it 
will be well worth the wait. I'm just like an anxious mom waiting for her kid to come home from college! 
Marcia Jones 
MOCNA  8803 

It seems appropriate to tie this wonderful drawing  by Hal Trick with the status report below from Marcia Jones.  
In the 42 years Marcia has owned her Met there have been a variety of  “mechanics” working on her car includ-
ing herself.  The restoration continues……….                              Editor 



In the hardbound book “The Metropolitan Story”  
by Patrick R. Foster, 

 There is this interesting page below: 

The book can be purchased direct from the author by going to 
www.oldemilfordpress.com 
              Reprinted with permission. 



Meet Swedish MOCNA member Egon Stridh and his 
wife Gerta.  They live in Stockholm but spend much 
time at their summer home on the island of Gotland.  
In 2010 we were there visiting our former exchange 
student but had only enough time to visit with them by 
phone. 
Their Met was fea-
tured in the Swedish 
magazine “Classic 
Motor Magasin” in 
1998.  Below are 
some of the pages 
from that issue. The 
seven page spread 
nicely details the his-
tory of the Metropoli-
tan. 
 



The details of  Egon’s Metropolitan are described in the article above.  Egon was kind 
enough to translate and summarize in English below: 

“When I bought my Nash Metropolitan in 1975 it was used with only 4000 mil (24000 
miles). The mechanical was in perfect condition but the body had become very rusty which I 
had to do something about. As the car was used so little I did not have to do anything with the 
motor and transmission. 
The covering was perfect and I have only had a new cover made to protect the old one. I 
found a cloth much of the same pattern in US. As a whole I have found the English and 
American car clubs very useful when I have looked for spare parts and rubber details. The 
original manual I bought at a junk market here in Sweden. 
The body was originally yellow but I choose to paint it with a red and white combination 
which was available when the car was new. 
It took 6 years to make the car look new again. 
I think that there are only one or two cars of this model in Sweden today. When the weather is 
fine during the summer I often drive the Nash. 
It is very reliable but rather unsteady because of the short wheelbase in combination with 
crossply tyres.  A pleasant speed is around 70-80 km/h (42 miles/h)” 

Egon Stridh 

MOCNA 8821     
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